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VERONA HIGH SCHOOL

151 FAIRVIEW AVENUE
VERONA, NEW JERSEY 07044
973-571-6750
973-571-6765 FAX

Glenn J. Cesa Gary Farishian
Principal Director of Athletics
David Galbierczyk Kimberly Ferlauto
Assistant Principal Director of Guidance

April 11, 2014
Dear Parents/Guardians and Members of the Class of 2014,

We would like to take a moment to address what we consider a serious issue, and we are looking for your cooperation
and support as we prepare for Graduation 2014.

Over the past four years, the Class of 2014 has attained success in the classroom, on the stage, and on the field.
Students in this class have served as positive role models for our underclassmen through their accomplishments and
commitment to achievement. The Class of 2014 intends to maintain its high standards through its graduation ceremony
onJune 20, 2014.

This year’s ceremony will be held on the campus of Caldwell College. The ceremony will be held indoors in an air-
conditioned facility. We are confident that this graduation ceremony will reflect the spirit of Verona High School and will
continue to be a culminating celebration of the successes of our graduates.

The graduation ceremony is designed to acknowledge and celebrate the successful completion of the academic
requirements of Verona High School. We have already begun the process of planning a successful graduation ceremony,
as students, parents, and administrators have met to establish standards for appropriate and respectful behavior. We
believe that graduation should be an event where student decorum is consistent with the dignity that the ceremony
deserves.

To this end, we are requesting that you and your child attend one of three special Graduation 2014 meetings. The
meetings will be held on Tuesday, May 6; Thursday, May 15 and Monday, May 19. All three meetings will begin at 6:30
p.m., and will be held in the VHS Cafeteria. You and your child are required to attend one of the three meetings where
we will outline expectations for participation in the ceremony, along with other important information. At this meeting,
you will receive a packet of information regarding the graduation process as well as a Graduation 2014 Agreement.
Upon receipt of the information packet, you and your child’s attendance will be recorded.

It is imperative that you and your child attend one of the three Graduation 2014 meetings. Failure to attend one of
these meetings will revoke your child’s privilege of participating in the Graduation 2014 ceremony, and therefore you
would not receive your allotment of graduation tickets.

We look forward to seeing you and your child at one of these meetings. Participating in the graduation ceremony is a
privilege, and it is our desire to be a part of a dignified ceremony. We thank you for your continued support and
cooperation.

Sincerely, Sincerely,

Glenn Cesa David Galbierczyk
Principal Assistant Principal






The Caldwell Merchant’s Association
“Art on the Avenue”

Student Art Contest
Sponsored by The Women’s Club of Caldwell

Theme: “Shop Downtown”

There will be a Student Art Contest in conjunction with The
Caldwell Merchant’s Association’s Art on the Avenue on
Saturday May 31, 2014 (Rain date: Sunday June 1).

Rules:

* One submission per student (Grade K through 12™) will be accepted.

+ Students will create an original piece of artwork using the theme “Shop Downtown.” Pictures can
include images of a person shopping, a picture of your favorite local store or stores, etc.

* Medium: Two-dimensional art only. The artwork must be a drawing, illustration or painting.

No photographs or copyrighted images.

* Artwork size: Maximum size 9” x 12” with mounting. Vertical or horizontal orientation. Artwork
must be mounted on cardboard, matt board or foam core. Do not matt or frame artwork.

* Exhibit Label: The exhibit label must be filled out by the student’s parent and attached to back of the
students’ artwork.

* Entries must be submitted by Thursday May 22, 2014. No late entries will be accepted. Submit

Entries to: The Caldwell Public Library, 268 Bloomfield Ave., Caldwell.

Artwork will be grouped into the following categories:
* Kindergarten — 2nd o 3rd_ 5th * 6th — 8t e 9th _12th

Artwork will be judged on the 1) the originality, 2) the artistic composition and 3) interpretation of the
theme “Shop Downtown”. All Artwork submitted will initially be judged by members of the Women’s
Club of Caldwell. Finalists will be displayed at “Art on the Avenue” for final judging on May 31,
2014 (Rain date June 1). The finalists will be judged by a group of independent professional artists.

First Place winners in each group will receive prizes. Ribbons will be given to First, Second and Third
Place winners. The winners will be announced at 2:30pm on May 31, 2014 (Rain date June 1). First,
Second and Third Place winning artwork will be displayed in the Caldwell Public Library from June 2
to June 13. Winners can pick up their artwork from 3:00-500pm on June 13 at the Caldwell Library.

All other students may pick up their artwork at the end of the show, approximately 4:00pm on the day of
the event. All non-winning artwork not picked up by 5:00pm on the day of the show will become

property of the Caldwell Merchant’s Association.

For more information please call 973-403-1162.





Caldwell Merchants’ Association’s
ART ON THE AVENUE
STUDENT ART CONTEST
Sponsored by the Women’s Club of Caldwell
EXHIBIT LABEL

Dear Parents/Legal Guardians:

Thank you for submitting your child’s artwork to be displayed in the student section of the Caldwell
Merchants’ Association’s “Art on the Avenue” on May 31, 2014 (Rain date June 1, 2014) In order for
your child’s artwork to be displayed at the event, The Woman’s Club of Caldwell and the Caldwell
Merchant’s Association need your permission. Please read and sign the following:

Yes, I do give permission for my child’s artwork to be:
1. exhibited and photographed with my child’s name during the “Art on the Avenue” exhibit; and
entered into the student competition for judging;
2. published in the newspaper with my child’s photo, full name, home town and age.
3. publish on the Internet (i.e. The Caldwell Patch, The Tomato Press, etc.) and/or brochures with
my child’s name, home town and age.
4. to be exhibited at the Caldwell Library with my child’s name and age.

I understand that the Women’s Club of Caldwell and the Caldwell Merchants Association are not
responsible or liable for any claims, damages, lost items/artwork, injuries and other liabilities of any kind
that may arise from participation in this art exhibit.

I also understand that the Women’s Club of Caldwell reserves the right to refuse to include any
artwork improperly prepared to hang, work of the incorrect size, work received after the due date or
inappropriate for the theme.

Students may pick up their artwork at the end of the show, approximately 4:00pm on the day of
the event. All non-winning artwork not picked up by 5:00pm on the day of the show will become property
of the Caldwell Merchant’s Association. Winning student’s artwork can be picked up at the Caldwell
Library after the work has been displayed for two weeks in June.

Parent/Guardian Signature Date:

Parent/Guardian Name (please print)

Student’s Name (please print)

Address:

City: Zip Code:
Phone #: Cell Phone #:

Parent’s email: @

Student’s Grade:
School Name:

THIS EXHIBIT LABEL MUST BE ATTACHED TO THE BACK
OF THE CHILD’S WORK WHEN SUBMITTED.






Announcing

Early Drop Off Program /
at o L

Brookdale Avenue School
7:00 am to 8:15 am

for children ages 5 to 13

We are excited to begin our morning care
program at Brookdale Avenue School. You may drop
your child off between 7:00 am & 8:15 am. They may
eat their breakfast, use a computer, color, bead,
read a book or enjoy a variety of table activities.

(Program fees:

Monthly: Monday-Friday  $8.00 per day/$40.00 per week
Part time: Daily ratc $12.00 per day
Pre-Paid drop In* $10.00 per day

*pre-paicl carc].s are available in 10 clay increments

To register your child or for more information

please call: 973‘571"9515

or visit us on the web @ WWW.EXecutive—lzicls—of—verona.com
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ECUA: News and Events

b ]
Recycle!

News and Events

Calendar of Events
The dates for the 2014 ECUA sponsored events are as follows:

PLEASE NOTE NEW LOCATION: For Directions to 125 Fainiew Ave.

Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day
Spring Date: Saturday, 8:30am - 4:00pm, May 3, 2014
125 Fairview Avenue (next to Old Hospital Center),
Cedar Grove, NJ 07009
List of Acceptable/Unacceptable Materials
Video for Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day

Computer and Electronics Recycling Day
Spring Date: Saturday, 9:00am - 3:00pm, May 17, 2014
125 Fairview Avenue (next to Old Hospital Center),
Cedar Grove, NJ 07009
List of Acceptable Materials
Video for Computer and Electronics Recycling Day

Essex County residents who are unable to bring electronic items to the Computer and Electronics Recycling
Day can deliver their items free of charge to Advanced Recovery, Inc., 50 Grafton Avenue, Newark.
For more information about the vendor, call 973-485-9100.

THE ESSEX COUNTY UTILITIES AUTHORITY MEETING SCHEDULE FOR 2014

Tuesday, March 18, 2014
Tuesday, April 15, 2014
Tuesday, May 20, 2014
Tuesday, June 17, 2014
Tuesday, July 15, 2014

No August Meeting

Tuesday, September 16, 2014

Tuesday, October 21, 2014
Tuesday, November 18, 2014
Tuesday, December 16, 2014

Tuesday, January 20, 2015

Tuesday, February 17, 2015

* ECUA Holiday Schedule — 2014

http://www.ecuanj.com/newsevents.html 12
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SUPPORT
VERONA SCHOOLS

Deals and Fundraisers school communlty association

Strong Schools * Strong Students * Strong Verona

Book before 5/31/14 BAKED IN A CUP, cupcake party, Cedar Grove $25 off party + $25 donation
Thursdays, June 5& 19 JAZZ NAIL & SPA*, Verona $1 donation/manicure or pedicure
TIARA NAILS*, Verona $1 donation/manicure or pedicure
NAIL STORY SPA*, Verona $1 donation/manicure or pedicure
Friday, June 6th DEKKO SALON, Verona — Prom Special $10 discount + $5-$10 donation
Through 9/30/14 EAGLE ROCK LANES, West Orange discount card + 50¢/game donation
(*cards available from SCA, schools, VCC)
Register anytime at: TARGET, www.target.com/TCOE 1% donation of purchase amount
Register anytime at: SHOPAROO app or visit www.shoparoo.com your receipts = points = donations

*Flyers and information are available in the Friday Folder at www.veronaschools.org/FridayFolder.
Click on “Deals and Fundraisers to Support VVerona Schools”.

Proceeds from these events will be used to defray the costs of class trips and scholarships
in order to provide enriching experiences for students during their years in the Verona schools and beyond.



http://www.target.com/TCOE

http://www.shoparoo.com/

http://www.veronaschools.org/FridayFolder
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baked in a C'ﬁp\

__ Sourmet cugca&e_slf_/

e

549 Pompton Avenue, Cedar Grove
Cedargrove@bakedinacup.com
973/655-0011

Cupcake Decorating Birthday Party
We offer fun, creative and customizable
decorating parties for kids.

Book your party today!

Just mention the Verona SCAs

And you receive...
$25 off any cupcake decorating party
booked with Baked in a Cup- Cedar Grove

And our schools receive a...
$25 donation for each party booked

**parties can be scheduled in advance, but call before
May 31°to take advantage of this special offer**



mailto:Cedargrove@bakedinacup.com

http://www.bakedinacup.com/index.html



Verona Conference of SCAs

SPRING FLING
Mani/Pedi Event

To Benefit the Verona Public Schools

Proceeds will be used to defray the costs of scholarships and field trips

May 8 (day before the 8" grade dance)
June 5 (day before the VHS Prom)
June 19 (day before VHS Graduation)

Visit one of the nail salons below with this flier and $1 from
every manicure and pedicure will be donated back to
The Verona Conference of SCAs
To Benefit the Verona Public Schools

Tiara Nails Jazz Nail & Spa

508 CB[oomfie[cf Ave 5 Fairview Ave

973-857-5115 973-571-1777
Nail Story Sjoa

340 3foomﬁ’efcf Ave
973-433-7364

Name of Salon:

Manicure: D
Pedicure : D

YOU MUST BRING THIS FLIER!
AS ALWAYS, PLEASE TRY TO MAKE AN APPOINTMENT FOR YOUR MANICURE!





Dance. Dazzle & Donate?

DEFKNO & CO.

A Full- Service Beauty Salon
in the heart of Verona gives back to Verona

Friday, June 6" for the VHS Prom

* Special Occasion Hair & Makeup, $110
o regularly $120, & Dekko will donate $5 to the school

* Special Occasion Hair $65
o regularly $75, & Dekko will donate $5 to the school

* Makeup, $55
o regularly $65, & Dekko will donate $5 to the school

P N

A great way to prepare for ])B OM N\%

prom and help the school.

Call the salon to book your after-school
appointment today for Friday, June 6th.
Dekko & Co.
470 Bloomfield Ave
Verona, NJ 07044
(973) 239-1133





EAGLE ROCK LANES

a division of NATIONWIDE BOWLING

424 Eagle Rock Avenue
West Orange, N.J. 07052

(973) 731-6363

Verona

school community association

EAGLE ROCK LANES

Supports the Verona Public Schools

Start getting SAVINGS for you and your family
Start earning DONATIONS to the Verona Public Schools
Most importantly, start having FUN!

Benefits of using a Family Fun Card (you must present a card to earn these benefits)
o S3/game/person (exact savings depend on time and day of bowling)
e 50¢/game/person will be donated

e Special birthday party discounts and donations
If you need a card, get one from your SCA, in your school office, or at the Verona Recreation Department

Sample Card

FamiLy Fun CARD
a I I I 1 5/ « This discount card entitles you and your family to bowl for $3.00 per

person per game, any time lanes are available. 50¢ from each game

‘ 2
i i )6' bowled will be donated back to The Verona Public Schools.
[/ D
/A Fun
177

* Have your child’s birthday party with us and the birthday child will
be free. Plus $5.00 from each party will be donated back to the
ar The Verona Public Schools. (Minimum of 8 children)
No.
:Ac-l: ROCK LANES i

2 regeow ot form must be filled out at the bowling center to activate this card.
0 ? Eagle Rock Avel Not ulul in conjunction with any other discounts or specials. Shoes not included.
t Orange, N.J. 07052

Not valid for league or tournament play. No cash value. Expires 9/30/14.
(973) 731-6363

For directions visit us at: nationwidebowling.com

front back

Proceeds from these events will be used to defray the costs of class trips
and scholarships to provide enriching experiences for students during their
years in the Verona schools and beyond.










Executive Kids Preschool

Is proud to announce

O‘iBrookdale Avenue School
~ classes begin January 6, 2014

Hours: 7:00 am - 6:30 pm Monday-Friday

for children 3 1/2 to 6 years old

* teacher discount!!**
*Certified teachers *CPR/Life safety Certified

“Hands on learning *secured entrance
*Indoor gym *Qutdoor play grounds
*1/2 day/Full day *spacious classrooms

*Computer enhancement programs
*Academically Challenging Curriculums

For more information please call:

973-571-9515

or mail in the attached information form







F.N. Brown Newsletter

Principal: Dr. Anthony Lanzo SCA Co-Presidents: Antonia Castner & Alice Poueymirou

Dates to B-Line News

g &,
Busy Bee Scrip Program — Thank you to those who

purchased Busy Bee Bucks gift certificates for staff
Thurs., 5/1-  SCA Pizza Lunch appreciation. We plan on running this promotion
again at the end of the year. Gift card orders will be
placed on Monday, May 19. If you are interested in
making a purchase, order forms are available on the
F.N. Brown website under the community tab. In
Tues., 5/6- SCA Pasta Lunch addition, special promotions for Father’s Day will be
“Honor” Assembly 10:30 announced in May. We will be placing June’s order
on Monday, June 9 in time for Father’s Day gift
giving. Questions? Please contact Kate Curren at
katefullercurren@gmail.com or 973-857-8663.

Remember...

Fri., 5/2- Kindergarten Trip- Papermill Playhouse

Sat., 5/3- Pre-Kindergarten Workshop 10am

Staff Appreciation Breakfast

Wed., 5/7- Field Day (raindate 5/9)

Thurs., 5/8- SCA Mexican Lunch Book Fair- The FN Brown Annual Book Fair will be
Staff Appreciation Luncheon held on Tuesday, May 20, Wednesday, May 21 and
Thursday May 22. This exciting event for our
students is a lot of fun and can be a huge success with
the help of our team. Encourage young readers to
take part in the Bookmark Poster Contest. We are in
Mon., 5/19- Spring Instrumental Concert 9:15 need of volunteers. If you can help with set up or
o book selection on Book Fair Days please complete the
Tues., 5/20- Thurs., 5/22- Book Fair '}G@/@‘ forms that will be coming home in the weekly
m packets. For more information contact Antonia
Castner antoniazcastner@verizon.net or Alice
Poueymirou alicepouey(@gmail.com.

Mon., 5/11- Fri., 5/16- NJ Ask Testing- Grades 3 & 4

Thurs., 5/15- SCA Pizza Lunch

Wed., 5/21- Donuts with Dad 7:30am

Thurs., 5/22- Book Fair/Open House/Art Show/Eco Fair

7ipm Field Day- Field Day will be held on Wednesday,
Fri., 5/23- B-Line Articles Due May 7 (raindate Friday, May 9). Our children look
forward to this day all year long. We are in need of
Mon., 5/26- No School- Memorial Day volunteers , so please complete the form that was sent
home and return to Mr. Hill as soon as you can. This
Tues., 5/27- SCA Mexican Lunch (Snow Day Make Up) will be a fun filled day of bean bag tosses, potato sack
Perfection on Wheels ASSCmbly 9am races, mg Of war and much more.

Wed., 5/28- Town Wide Band Concert- Gr. 4
7:30 pm at VHS

. :""""""Pomptonian Lunch Dates
Thurs., 5/29- SCA Chicken Lunch
. Pomptoman will be serving lunches on
Fri., 5/30- Fun Fair 4-7pm - =the following dates: May 2, 5, 7, 9, 12, 13,

:14, 16, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 28 and 30.
EPlease remember all
*lunches must be preordered.

\JI

Contact Us
B-Line Editor: Valerie Balogh
Email: jayb4l@verizon.net

H






- . More B-Line News
Birthday Bﬁ{? and Girls | i

Owen Church, Alana Drost, In honor of Nurses’ Day, the SCA, would like to
Colin Giarrusso, Feliks Smirnov, thank Mrs. Brancato and Mrs. Casalino for
Nikolai Smirn ov, M arya Zakari a, providing such wonderful care to our children.
Milo Attal, Samantha Costigan, Happy Nurses’ Day!
Jackson Garthwaite, Andrew Ackerman,

Daniela Zehnder’ Alexia Popolizio’ Note from the Treasurer - For those submitting
Michelle Salanon, Miles Stephens, expenses for various programs, please place your

. receipts in an envelope along with your name and

Veronica Thomas, Stephen McDonald, a short explanation of the expense. All
Charles Wacha, Michael Wend]ing’ reimbursement checks will be returned to the SCA

mailbox in the main office within 24-48 hours. If
you have any questions, please contact Dawn
Mulligan, jifclaims@comcast.net.

Fun Fair — The Fun Fair will be held on Friday,
May 30 from 4-7pm rain or shine. This is an event

!iuha Komninos, Brayden Shortir

that our children really enjoy. We still need
volunteers to make the day a success. Please help
out and make this another great event for our
children. Watch your weekly packet for more
information. Questions can be directed to Lorraine
LoCurto, locurto04@verizon.net or Kristen
Mautone, krismautl @verizon.net.

Oliver’s Labels — Is your child going to summer camp?
Oliver’s Labels are the practical way to ensure your child’s
belongings do not get lost this summer. The labels are
waterproof and the tags are made of high-performance, scuft-
proof materials that are dishwasher, microwave and
washer/dryer safe. Customize and preview your labels instantly
with your name and choice of over 70 colorful designs! Visit
www.oliverslabels.com/fnbrown today! F.N. Brown receives
20% of all purchases.

*Shoparoo- F.N. Brown has raised over $225 since

Box Tops for Education December using Shoparoo! There is no easier way to
Please remember to send in raise money for our school. All you need to do is take a
your box tops! We earn 10 picture of your shopping receipts with the Shoparoo
cents for FN Brown for app made for your smartphone or ipad. It does not
each box top that’s matter what you buy- every receipt submitted from a

collected. Just clip, save grocer, super center, club store, dollar store, drugstore,

convenience mart, liquor store and pet supply store results in a donation
to our school! So what are you waiting for? You can either download the
free app from the Apple App Store or the Google Play Store by searching

and send them in. Thanks!

‘shoparoo’ and then select our school as your chosen cause or contact
Kate Curren at katerfullercurren@gmail.com to receive a link to join.
Since there is no limit to how much money we can raise with Shoparoo,

be sure to invite your friends and neighbors to join in- every receipt
counts!

[ o L\ DIVU VY AN L N DU |
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FREDERIC N. BROWN SCHOOL 125 GROVE AVENUE

VERONA, NEW JERSEY (07044 TELEPHONE: (973) 571 - 6753 FAX: (973) 571-9889
Anthony V. Lanzo, Ed.D.
Principal
May 1, 2014

Dear Parents,

Welcome to May! I hope you and your family had a wonderful spring vacation. The
month of May brings many special programs to our school. We are looking forward to
Field Day on Wednesday, May 7™. Thank you Mr. Hill for your preparation of Field Day!
Please note the following upcoming events at F.N. Brown. Don’t forget to check the
weekly reminder packet as well!

Standardized Testing: NJ ASK

As a reminder, grades 3 and 4 will take the NJ ASK during the week of May 12™. Grade 3
testing will take place over a four day period (two days for Language Arts and two days for
Mathematics). Testing will begin on Monday, May 12" and conclude on Thursday, May
15", Grade 4 testing will take place over a five day period (two days for Language Arts,
two days for Mathematics and one day for Science). Testing will begin on Monday, May
12" and conclude on Friday, May 16"

Spring Instrumental Concert

Our Spring Instrumental Concert directed by Mr. Max Morden is scheduled for Monday,
May 19" at 9:15 AM in the school auditorium. The combined Verona Elementary Band,
also directed by Mr. Max Morden, will perform at Verona High School on the evening of
Wednesday, May 28" at 7:30 pm.

Open House/Art Show/ECO-Fair/Book Fair/Scavenger Hunt

We look forward to seeing you at the Open House on Thursday, May 22™ at 7:00 PM.
During your tour of the building, please note the beautiful art work and student projects
displayed in the hallways. Our art teacher, Mrs. Jasterzbski has posted a variety of art
projects that the children have completed over the past year. Parents will also have the
opportunity to visit their child’s classroom to review classroom projects as well. Eco-Fair
class projects will be displayed in the gymnasium for all to view. Also, we have allocated a
block of time for visiting the Book Fair. Students will also have the opportunity to
participate in our annual Scavenger Hunt. Many of the special area teachers will also be
available in their classroom, so please feel free to make a visit.

Please Note: Students must be accompanied by an adult at all times during this
evening of events.

It is a pleasure to serve the FNB community! Thank you for your support!

Very truly yours,

Anthony Lango-

Anthony Lanzo





F.N. Brown SCA Co-Presidents
I

May 2014

Dear F.N. Brown Families:

The trees are blooming and there are many SCA activities to look forward to as we move through the Spring season at
F.N. Brown. The Staff Appreciation Breakfast and Luncheon are coming up May 6" and 8" as we celebrate our truly
wonderful group of teachers and professionals working with our children. We extend many thanks to the staff and
the SCA committee members who put on such a delightful show of appreciation for our excellent staff.

The Mom'’s Night Out at Pinot’s Palette fundraiser was a tremendous success. The group of artists had a great time
painting and supporting the school. Janice Garthwaite did a spectacular job organizing the event and creating a way
to raise funds while having a fun night out with friends — thanks Janice!

Field Day is almost upon us and we would like to thank Mr. Hill for organizing the activity packed day for the students.
Mrs. J lent her skills once again to supply a t-shirt design that makes the day even better — thanks! The SCA provides
the children and staff with t-shirts so the children can remember the fun for years to come as they wear their F.N.
Brown Field Day shirts.

The Book Fair will be happening May 20-22™ this year. The Fiesta of reading and fun activities surrounding books is
always an anticipated time at F.N. Brown. The Book Mark Poster Contest Form has gone out and we look forward to
seeing lots of new entries this year. The committee welcomes help with set up and book selection with students
during their designated book browse time. Don’t forget that Wednesday May 21° at 7:30am will be the special
Donuts With Dad — when the kids can browse with Dad or another loved one before school and work.

The grounds of F.N. Brown received some TLC this Spring from an alumni who cares. Thanks to Sam Marcillo Gomez
for taking the time and energy to clean up and rebuild the areas that needed some care!

The Fun Fair is sure to please this year, as it will take place on Friday, May 30" from 4-7pm. The committee is
enthusiastically working to make it a wonderful time for all. There will be food and activities that kids love — Mom
and Dad can take a break from cooking and skip over to F.N. Brown for an early evening of fun.

Please continue to support our on-going fundraisers such as Box Tops for Education, Shoparoo and Busy Bee Bucks
Gift Card programs.

Enjoy Spring and Thank You!

Antonia Castner and Alice Poueymirou
F.N. Brown SCA Co-Presidents





ACTIVITIES AT F.N. BROWN SCHOOL

KINDERGARTEN — CATHERINE ORSINI. DEBORAH WALLACE (MARIA PERRI) &
MICHELE STARANKA

Spring has finally sprung and all the kindergarten students are blooming! We have been outside
as much as possible, taking full advantage of the nice weather after such a long winter.

In Writing Workshop we have been interviewing several community workers within our school. It
is interesting to know where they grew up, what their favorite book is or what their hobbies are! We
learned how to write a thank you note to show them our appreciation for all they do.

We continue to practice all we have learned about conflict resolution, including using an “I” message
when we need to state our feelings. Each classroom has a “Peace-Place” were children can go to work out
a conflict peacefully.

Get ready for all the fun activities coming up in May: Field Day, Mother’s Day and our Book

Fair/Eco-Fair/Art Show. Hope to see you there!

FIRST GRADE —ANNA COLLINS & ERICA MC KENNA

Our first graders have been immersed in the reading of poetry during Reading Workshop time, and
are loving every minute of it. They are reading poetry through a poet’s eyes and will soon be writing their
own poetry as well over the next month or so. Learning a poet’s techniques has been quite interesting.
Alliteration, repetition, rhyming, line breaks, onomatopoeia and free verse have been introduced and have
helped your child understand the way a poem is written as well as comprehend the poem They would
read poetry all day long if they could. What a terrific thought!!!!

For Writing Workshop the students are finishing up their “All About” research projects. We took
the animal learning from our current science unit and combined it with a non-fiction writing unit to create
this research project. These reports are amazing and will be on display at Back to School Night later this
spring. The students included a table of contents, an all about the author page and so much more. They
are so excited to share their hard work with you.

In Math the students are graphing all sorts of data. Once data has been gathered the students graph
the data then answer math questions using the graph. The most challenging concept for most of the
students is knowing when to add or subtract. When it is a comparison math question, the students have
been taught to subtract the two items starting with the larger number. It’s critical they know how to
interpret the data on the graph whether it is a pictograph, a tally graph or a bar graph. Graphing is a fun
activity so make it a practical experience whenever possible.

A big thank you goes out to all the parents for helping their child read through their animal book
in preparation for their research. It takes a village, so again thanks.

SECOND GRADE — MARIA GRAZIANO, NANCY HISCANO & LAURA QUINN

Second graders continue to enjoy spring. We have been on two filed trips. At Morris Museum, we
learned a lot about dinosaurs, mammals, and reptiles. We enjoyed touring the museum and getting an up
close look at different artifacts. Our trip to see Seussical the Musical was very entertaining. What a great
show!

In Reading, we continue to celebrate Poetry Month by beginning a new unit on Poetry. Students
will understand that reading poetry is different than reading a book. Students will need to use the words in
a poem to make pictures in their minds. When students read poetry, these images will help with their
understanding. Some of the mentor texts in this unit include, Curious Creatures, Dear World, Good
Sports, and Sharing the Seasons.






In Writing we will also focus on a unit on Poetry. Reader will be able to apply the skills they have
learned to become writers of poetry. We will work on content, phrasing, showing - not telling, and using
comparisons to convey feeling. We will learn that poems do not need to rhyme and we will explore
different types of poetry.

In Math, we are finishing our topic on Money. We are ending this topic by adding and subtracting
money with regrouping, and estimating sums and differences. We will be exploring Measurement next.
We will be measuring using inches, centimeters, feet, yards, and meters. We will add and subtract in
measurement and compare lengths as well.

THIRD GRADE — MEGAN PELLEGRINO & KAREN SABATINO

As the May flowers begin to bloom and the Spring fever of nicer days and warmer weather appears we
reflect back on a busy month in third grade.

In mathematics, students focused on the skills of number patterns and relationships. The students
learned how to utilize their addition/subtraction/multiplication and division concepts when extending
tables. We focused on translating words to numerical expressions which proved extremely helpful when
solving math problems. In preparation for the upcoming NJ ASK test, students have been working on
area, perimeter and volume. The students also will touch upon concepts in measurement, geometry,
congruent figures and symmetrical figures. The students have been analyzing open ended and multi-step
word problems in addition explaining their thinking mathematically while showing their thinking as they
solve the problem. The importance of conveying the steps of how they obtained the given answer to the
math problems in a detailed written format have been highlighted.

In Reader’s workshop, the students were introduced to the magnificent world of poetry. Students
have been exposed to a variety of different styles of poetry in addition to being able to explore poetry to
identify text features. The students are very excited to begin writing their own poetry from the unit taught
and to continue studying poetry as the spring season is in full effect. With the upcoming final year for
Battle of the Books the students were introduced to the 10 titles and have begun reading the novels
independently. Within each class, the students have been meeting in Book clubs to discuss the events
from their story and create questions that can be used for our practice battles. During the guided reading
sessions both teachers have met with the groups to discuss the group and individual students responses
and how we could expand their summaries and personal responses and thoughts to what was read. It has
been a wonderful addition to our reading menu this year. In preparation for the upcoming NJ ASK, each
class has been reading a variety of reading passages, both fictional and non-fiction articles. The students
have learned how to cite evidence based on what was read in the text and how to explain their t thinking
to a prompt asked. We will continue to hone these skills before the test.

In Social Studies, the students have been smooth sailing on the Titanic and their voyage has
proven to be a luxurious and memorable one. Throughout our Social Studies unit on the Titanic, the
students have learned and collected a vast amount of factual information and have used their analytical
minds to figure out how this large ship could have possible hit an iceberg and sank 2 52 miles to the
bottom of the Atlantic Ocean.

Third graders were all given actual passengers tickets from the voyage and have been analyzing their
passenger and writing a journal from the viewpoint of that passenger. An exciting day was had by all
third graders on April 15™ when we had Titanic day in the classrooms. The students and teachers dressed
as either 1%, 2", 3" class or crew members aboard the magnificent ocean liner. WE had a fun filled day
of Titanic activities. Jeopardy, Titanic journals, Titanic timelines and Lounge games were amongst the
many activities that were planned.

We wish all families a Happy Spring and look forward to the last few months of third grade as the
students begin their own departure from third grade preparing for the next voyage of fourth grade.

FOURTH GRADE — MARY ANN FORCE & LOU WAIBEL

Fourth graders are currently working on reviewing concepts in preparation for the up-coming NJ
ASK test. As a part of this, students are asked to use their knowledge to explain, solve and prove various
Math questions. Mr. Waibel and Mrs. Force are coordinating lessons to cover all possible questions





students will be asked to answer on the NJ ASK. Each lesson, question, and writing task is correlated with
the New Jersey Core Curriculum Content Standards.

In Science students are continuing to develop their understanding of identifying and describing
major landforms. We are also investigating the Earth’s structure, identifying and describing the forces
that change the Earth’s surface

We are presently working on interpreting graphs in Math. Students are reading, interpreting,
constructing, analyzing, and drawing inferences from displays of data. In Social Studies, students have
completed their Essex County Unit. They researched the education / entertainment /sporting / cultural
arts / transportation opportunities the county has to offer. To demonstrate their understanding students
created a poster that answered the question, “What makes Essex County unique?”’. The posters were
entered in a county wide contest ending in late May. Every poster was beautiful! The fourth grade team
believes it is our students that make Essex County the BEST county!

Students are practicing ways to “honor” each other as well as special people in their lives.
Appreciating and understanding the value of our classmates and family has had a positive impact in our
students’ daily lives. It is extremely important to be aware of how self-esteem impacts how we relate to
others.

As part of our conflict resolution program we have worked with our fourth graders developing a
“peace place” in our classroom. It is a private space where students are given the opportunity to practice
using “I messages” when a conflict arises with another student. “I” messages are a clear, assertive, non-
threatening, respectful way of telling another person how you feel and what you want. What a wonderful
practice to be used by all.

ART — JONI JASTERZBSKI

Welcome Spring! We have been busy bees in art ! All classes have been studying various artists
and recreating artwork in their styles. The students have also been working on 3D fish and sun sculptures
as well as masks of all types. Spring flowers are blooming everywhere in the building. Take a look
around! We are currently working on clay projects, weaving and hot air balloons! There is quite a variety
of artwork throughout the school. Please come to the art show and Back to School Night to enjoy all the
beautiful work of your children. The tiles are in and the walls are going up very soon in both cafeterias!
Please check them out and find your child’s incredible creation during the book fair! See you very soon!

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC — MAX MORDEN

The instrumental students are putting the final touches on our band music and some are also
working on their solos and duets. Our concert is fast approaching and we can’t wait to let you hear how
far we have progressed. As always, the real key to success is following through at home. A short but daily
practice routine is essential in turning all our learned concepts into good habits of mind in their
instrumental studies. It is the daily work that is the most beneficial way for students to improve. At this
point in the year, students should practice for 15 minutes a day, and it is the every day part that is crucial.
A long period of time on a couple of days is not the same and can actually be detrimental since young
students don’t have enough physical stamina to sustain a long, individual practice session. If there is only
time for five minutes of practice, don’t skip thinking it isn’t enough. Those five minutes then, are much
better than trying to make it up on another day.

There are many songs for this concert. You should recognize “Old MacDonald”, “Skip To My
Lou”, “Shoo Fly” and “Bingo” among others. Songs like this are played in unison and are used to
reinforce skills we have learned. Some such as “Beatin' the Blues” or “Royal Oak March”, are full page
band arrangements that incorporate all of our elements and provide students the additional task of playing
parts that are independent of other instruments.

This is a much more demanding concert than the first and as such, students need to spend as much
time at home working on this material as they can. Those students that are working on a solo or duet
performance, understand that music is in addition to the band songs, and needs to be practiced equally
along with the other material.





Besides our own school concert, we also have the town-wide elementary band concert on May 28.
This concert combines all four elementary schools into one giant band to perform on the big stage at
VHS. It is very exciting! We will also be joined by our very own high school jazz band known as Verona
Jazz & Beyond.

Also, Verona Summer Music is a terrific way for students to begin an instrument, start a second
instrument, or improve on the instrument they already play. Any student going into 2nd grade or higher
can participate in the program, and the entire music staff would love to see as many students attend as
possible. All students going into 4th grade, can take a beginning band instrument with no previous
experience necessary. This is highly recommended for students interested in the band for next year. There
is a ton of information on our website: veronasummermusic.org, with lots of FAQs that will answer
almost all questions.

By the way, if you go to my school website, I have a play along for “Rock Out” at the bottom of
the Elementary Band page. Students will be able to practice this at home all night! :-)

I look forward to seeing you at our two performances, and remember, 15 minutes a day.

PHYSICAL EDUCATION /HEALTH — ROB HILL

This has been a very exciting year in the physical education world here at F.N. Brown. The
children have been working very hard on their sportsmanship and teamwork skills and the difference from
the beginning of the year until now is amazing. I am so proud of how they are learning to work together
as part of a team. I can only hope that this is rubbing off on all aspects of their lives. I said in my first
article that I couldn’t wait to see how the children progressed throughout the year and I could not be
happier with the results.

The children have already been through so many different sport and fitness units and I can’t
believe it is April already. They have been through football, soccer, basketball, hockey, and volleyball as
sport units. The children have also had an opportunity to play many tag games to work on their chasing,
fleeing and dodging skills as well as fine tune their locomotor skills. I can safely say that the children
have gained much more confidence in their physical abilities and I hope that they continue to pursue their
interests outside of physical education. In addition, the third and fourth grade students once again
participated in the United States Marine Corps Youth Fitness tests, while first and second grade have
practiced for these same tests. The students are all making huge strides in improving their physical fitness
levels.

I look forward to our annual Field Day here at F.N. on Wednesday, May 7. It will be a very fun-
filled and exciting event for all involved. Parent involvement and assistance is greatly appreciated. This
past year it has been a pleasure teaching your children and I look forward to watching them grow and
excel in the future. Once again if you ever need to contact me my e-mail address is
rhill@veronaschools.org.







“F. N. Brown Fun Fai

Friday, May 30
(Rain or Shine)
¢:00pMm tO 7:00pM

(Behind F.N. Brown)

Games, Face Painting, Tattoos, Sand Art, Cake-Walk,
Music, Food ¢ Drinks

Please return bottom section with Check or cash

Checks paYable to: FN Brown SCA
$25.00 for 30 tiCkets or $1.00 per ticket

Face Painting 3 tickets
Sand Art 3 tickets
Tattoo 2 tickets
Cake Walk 2 tickets
Games 1 tiCket each
Photo Booth 1 ticket each
Pizza/Hot Dog 2 tickets each
Pretzel/Popcorn/Cotton Candy 2 tickets each
Water/Juice 2 tickets each

Any questions please feel free t0 contacCt
Kristen Mautone — 973-239-022¢ — Krismauti@verizon.net
Lorraine [L,oCurto — 973-239-1122 - [OCUrto0¢@Verizon.net

RETURN BY: Friday, May 16 to 10 Cresthill Road
— Marked Fun Fair TiCkets
Students Name:

gchool:
Email Address:
# Of Tickets: Amount Enclosed $ Check or Cash







HBW SCIENCE FAIR

Volunteer and sign up for HBW’s first Science Fair!!!
Students Grades 5-8 Welcome!

First Meeting - April 8" — Review criteria and giidelines
Second Meeting — April 14" - Sign-up ior topics
Third Meeting - April 22nd - Get design approval and
preseniation hoards

Fourth Meeting — May 20" - Check — in with Teacher
Science Fair — Monday June 16"

-3pm - Set- up display

-4-6 PM Fair

**All meetings to be held after school in Room 212 with Mrs. Pietrucha — please plan to attend first
three meetings in order to participate — hope to see you there!! ©**







Attention Seniors

Scholarship applications are continuing to arrive in
the Guidance Office. Be sure to check Naviance
weekly for scholarships that are applicable to you.

In addition there are many National scholarships that
are available now. Look on Naviance under the
“Scholarship” tab. Click on “National Scholarship
Search”, enter your information and it will supply you

with a list of scholarships that apply to you.

If you have any questions, see Mrs. Newman.

Please note: If you need a copy of your official
transcript for an outside scholarship please see
Mrs. Newman and she will provide you with a
copy in a sealed envelope.
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VERONA SUMMER ENRICHMENT ACADEMY

Welcome to the first Summer Enrichment Academy at VVerona High School! The mission of the Verona
Public Schools is to prepare students to be scholars and productive citizens through outstanding teaching
and challenging curricula. We are proud and excited to be able to offer three college level courses this
summer through Caldwell College and Bergen Community College. These courses will be taught by
enthusiastic and talented members of our faculty.

Each course will be offered with four options:

Enrichment Only- Students can take this course for their own enrichment, but it will not appear on a
high school transcript nor will they receive college credit. You will only have to pay the Basic
Registration fee.

High School Credit- Students may take this course to earn 2.5 credits on their high school transcript. As
with all courses, taken outside the school day, you will receive credit for the course, but it will not
calculate into your GPA. It also cannot be used to meet a graduation requirement. Students not
attending Verona High School should check with their school counselors regarding their school’s
policy. You will only have to pay the Basic Registration fee.

College Credit- Students wishing to pay the reduced college tuition fee may take this course to earn 3
credits on a transcript issued by the participating college. Students wishing to receive college credit
must pay the reduced rate college tuition for Caldwell College in addition to the basic registration fee.

Dual Enrollment- Students may receive both 2.5 high school credits and 3 college credits if they wish.
Students not attending Verona High School should check with their school counselors regarding their

school’s policy. Students choosing this option must pay for the Basic Registration fee as well as the

Caldwell College tuition.

We have high expectations for the Verona Enrichment Academy courses, faculty, and students. Current
10", 11™ and 12" grade students are invited to attend. In order to satisfy class requirements, students
must be present and on time each day. There will be no classes on Friday, July 4™

We hope you take advantage of this wonderful opportunity to challenge yourself, explore interests,
strengthen your skills and expand your knowledge base.

All forms with accompanying payment must be received by Friday, May 16".





FAQS

What is the Verona Summer Enrichment Academy? The Verona Summer Enrichment Academy
offers high school students the opportunity to take college level courses for enrichment, high school
credit, and/or college credit.

How long is each course? Days and times vary by course. Please refer to the course description for
each course for specific details.

Will other higher education institutions accept the college credit | earn? Other institutions may use
their discretion when accepting courses from other colleges. Acceptance of the credit may depend on the
grade received in the course, as well as the student’s major and necessary graduation requirements. For
more information, you may contact the institution you plan to attend or view www.transfer.org.
Caldwell College requires a grade of B or better to receive college credit.

How much is each course? Course cost varies depending on which course you choose, your choice to
receive college credit, and your residency. See below for details regarding tuition and fees.

How do I register for a course? There are several steps to follow to register for a course. For all
options, you need to complete the Basic Registration Form and Medical Form. If you are taking a
course for college credit, you must complete the registration form for Caldwell College as well.
All forms with accompanying payment must be received by Friday, May 16™.
All forms and payments should be sent to:
Verona High School
Summer Enrichment Academy
151 Fairview Ave.
Verona, NJ 07044
Attn: Kim Ferlauto

Where do | purchase required texts for the course? Each student is responsible for purchasing or
renting their own texts. Required texts are listed under each course description if applicable. Some
suggested locations are the public library, Caldwell College bookstore, Amazon, or Barnes & Noble.

Questions? Need more information?
Contact Mrs. Ferlauto, Director of School Counseling Services
at 973-571-6750, x1019 or kferlauto@veronaschools.org




http://www.transfer.org/

mailto:kferlauto@veronaschools.org



COURSE DESCRIPTIONS

CJ 255 CRIMINAL JUSTICE ISSUES AND THE MEDIA

2.5 Credits from Verona High School

3 Credits from Caldwell College if you earn a %rade of B or better

Prerequisite: Must be a current 10", 11™, or 12" grade student with a cumulative GPA of a 3.0 or
better

This course will provide students with a broad but critical introduction to the study of the media and

criminal justice. The course will focus on the analysis of the images of crime presented through mass

media and will examine how peoples’ perceptions of crime, law, and justice are shaped by mass media--

television news, reality programs, the internet, and film (including both documentaries and fictional ac-

counts of crime and criminal justice). A major concern of the course will be the types of crime and

criminals the media choose to focus on and what crime data suggest about the prevalence of such types

of crime. The course will also address media images of police, courts and corrections and examine how

empirical research can help students distinguish between criminal justice myths and reality.

Required texts for this course:
All of the articles and chapters required will be posted as pdfs on the class site. You will be responsible
for downloading copies of these since printed versions will not be provided.

Course Dates/ Times: August 4™- August 25" (MWR) 9:00 am-12:00 pm

Note: This is a hybrid course. While much of the instruction will be taught during class time, there
will be numerous web based projects and assignments that will be expected to be completed
independently.

HI 250 THE VIETNAM WAR

2.5 Credits from Verona High School

3 Credits from Caldwell College if you earn a (F];rade of B or better

Prerequisite: Must be a current 10", 11™, or 12™ grade student with a cumulative GPA of a 3.0 or
better

This course is an in-depth examination of the Vietnam War as a formative event in recent United States

and global history. Emphasis will be on the development and implementation of the philosophies, and

policies that brought America to the decision to intervene in Vietnam, the legality of that decision, and

the consequences of that action at home and in the world. Particular attention will be given to those

groups who were asked to serve, the coverage of the war by the media, and the anti-war movement.

Required texts for this course must be purchased independently.
Mark Atwood Lawrence. The Vietnam War: A Concise International History (Oxford University Press)

Phillip Caputo. A Rumor of War (Holt Paperbacks)

Course Dates/ Times: June 24th-July 21st (excluding Fri. July 4th)
(MTWRF) 8:00 am-11:00 am





PS 261 INTERPERSONAL RELATIONS

2.5 Credits from Verona High School

3 Credits from Caldwell College if you earn a %rade of B or better

Prerequisite: Must be a current 10", 11™, or 12™ grade student with a cumulative GPA of a 3.0 or
better

This course provides an experiential seminar in group dynamics and interpersonal effectiveness.

Group interaction exercises and discussions will be used to enhance these skills. This course focuses on

the enhancement of interpersonal relationships via the use of specific techniques and exercises for

increasing personal effectiveness in communication. ldentification of aspects of language and non-

verbal behaviors which can either facilitate or hinder communication in relationships will be a key

component of the course.

This course can be the most important course you take while in school. It will have an impact on both

your personal and professions life for years to come.

Required texts for this course must be purchased independently.
McKay, M., Davis, M., and Fanning, P. (2009). Messages: The communication skills book. Oakland,

California: New Harbinger Publications.

Swets, P. W. (1987). The art of talking so that people will listen; Getting through to family, friends and
business associates. New York: Simon and Schuster.

Tannen, D, (1992). That’s not what I meant! New York: Ballentine Books.

Course Dates/ Times: July 7-10" (MTWR) 9:00 am-12:00 pm
July 14™ -25™ (MWF) 9:00 am- 12:00 pm

Note: This is a hybrid course. While much of the instruction will be taught during class time, there
will be numerous web based projects and assignments that will be expected to be completed
independently prior to August 1%,

TUITION & FEES

CJ255 CRIMINAL JUSTICE ISSUES IN THE MEDIA
HI 250 THE VIETNAM WAR
PS 261 INTERPERSONAL RELATIONS

Basic Registration Fee- $195 (Verona residents) $250 (non-Verona residents)
(Make check payable to Verona School District)

Caldwell College Credit- $300 in addition to above Enrichment/High School Credit fee
(Make separate check payable to Caldwell College)

THERE WILL BE NO REFUNDS PERMITTED UNLESS THE DISTRICT CANCELS A
COURSE DUE TO LOW ENROLLMENT NUMBERS.

~ All forms with accompanying payment must be received by Friday, May 16".





VERONA ENRICHMENT ACADEMY
Basic Registration Form
(To be completed by ALL students)

All forms with accompanying payment must be received by Friday, May 16™.

Student’s Name

Parent/Guardian Name

Home Address

Home Phone Work Phone

Cell Phone Email

Name of Present School

Address of Current School

Current Grade Level (Please Circle) 10 11 12

Course Selected:

Alternate Course:

Basic Registration Fee (See Tuition and Fees page)
(Make checks payable to Verona School District)

I will be taking this course for: (Circle One)

Enrichment Only HS Credit Only College Credit Dual Enrollment
(If choosing one of these, you must also complete the college registration form)

To be completed by student’s high school counselor:

The above student has permission to take this course. | certify that this student meets the academic and age requirements
identified in the course descriptions.

Counselor Signature Date

Signature of Applicant Date

Signature of Parent/Guardian Date






VERONA ENRICHMENT ACADEMY
Medical Form
(To be completed by ALL students)

Student’s Name Age M/F

Home Address

Home Phone Work Phone
Cell Phone Email
Emergency Contact: Phone:

Emergency Medical Information (Please check all that apply)

__ Diabetes __ Seizures/ Epilepsy _ Asthma __Allergies to food, medication, or other causes
Cause
Symptoms

If your child has asthma or life threatening allergies, please submit a copy of your school’s Asthma Action
Plan and or Doctor’s orders for Epipen and/or Benadryl, allowing for self-administration.

Please be aware that students may not carry or self-administer any medication during school hours, except those listed
above.

Is the student currently under medical care, experiencing any medical conditions that require special attention, or
taking medication? No Yes
If yes, please explain

Are there any other health conditions that your child has that we should be aware of?

Physician’s Name Phone

Physician’s Address

Immunization Records

The following information is required under NJ State Law. Please include the most recent date for each immunization. You
may include a copy of your child’s A-45 form (The State of NJ Health History and Appraisal form) or a copy of your child’s
immunization record in lieu of supplying the information on the lines below.

Date Date Date
DPT Series Tuberculin Test Small Pox
Booster Measles Vaccine Tetanus Booster
Polio OPV Mumps Vaccine (Live)
Booster German Measles

Physician’s Signature (if supplying the dates on the lines above)

Has your child had Chicken Pox? No Yes, Date
Is the student currently under medical care, experiencing any medical conditions that require special attention, or taking medication? No
Yes

If yes, please explain

Authorization and Release

To the best of my knowledge, all history is correct and complete. I know of no reason to restrict applicant’s activity and give my permission to participate in
all activities except as officially noted herein. In the event that | cannot be contacted in an EMERGENCY, 911 will be called and student will be taken to the
nearest emergency room.

Signature of Parent/Guardian Date






CALDWELL
EOLCEGE

DUAL ENROLLMENT/ COUGAR CREDITS PROGRAM
2013-2014 REGISTRATION

ID# Social Security #
(Caldwell College will provide this ID #)
Name

First Middle Last
Birth Date / / CELL Phone

Month Day Year

Home Address: Street
City State NJ Zip County Phone
E-Mail
School Name Grade
Address City State NJ  Zip

Current Cumulative GPA

I recommend the above student to participate in this program.

Teacher or Counselor Signature ***(required)

Course & TITLE CREDITS TUITION

SECTION

CJ 255 Criminal Justice Issues in the Media 3 $300

HI 250 Vietnam War 3 $300

PS261 Interpersonal Relations 3 $300
(Optional)

What is your ethnicity? ( check one): [1 Hispanic or Latino [1 Not Hispanic or Latino
What is your race? (check one or more)
1 American Indian or Alaska Native [ Asian [ Black or African American [1 Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander 1 White

I understand that by signing below and by successfully completing the Cougar Credits Program, an official transcript of my
Caldwell College academic record will be sent to me at the address listed above.

Signature

Date

What would you like to study in college?

All forms with accompanying payment must be received by Friday, May 16"






2\ Friends of the
. ' Verona Public Library

00D

LLERGIES
? o W g ¢

KEEP CHILDREN WITH ALLERGIES SAFE AT SCHOOL, ON
PLAYDATES & AT GRANDMA'’S HOUSE

Monday, May 19, 2014
7:30 pm

If someone you know or care about has a food
allergy, you’re not alone! Join us for a program

about keeping children safe from food allergies.
Friends, grandparents, teachers and others are
especially encouraged to attend. Presented by

pediatric allergy specialist Dr. Lisa Barisciano.

VERONA PUBLIC LIBRARY
17 Gould Street - Verona, NJ 07044 - (973) 857-4848 - www.veronalibrary.org
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VERONA SUMMER ENRICHMENT ACADEMY

Verona Public Schools

A Note From the Directors

Dear Parents,

Welcome to V~SEA’s 10" anniversary! The
purpose of the Verona Summer Enrichment
Academy (V~SEA) is to expand students' knowledge
base, build on their interests and encourage creative
thinking.

We invite your children to participate in this unique
experience. The students are taught in an
environment which features hands-on, materials-
based learning. Throughout our ten years of
providing enrichment instruction, subject matter has
included explorations of medieval history,
Archimedes, dinosaurs, cryptology, forensics, Lego
Robotics, crime scene investigation, prime and
composite numbers, Aesop's Fables and much more.

The V~SEA experience welcomes children who ask
questions and exhibit curiosity about the world and
how it works. This form of learning only occurs in
an atmosphere where imagination and daring to
"think outside the box" is appreciated and valued.

All Pre-K (students entering kindergarten in
September 2014) through 4™ grade students are
invited to participate in the elementary program.
The Pre-K, Kindergarten and 1 grade programs will
be held at Laning Ave. School. The 2™ through 4™
grade programs will be held at F.N. Brown School.
The middle school and high school classes will be
held at Verona High School. The selection of grade
levels at these sites facilitates the easy transfer of
those children who will attend V~SEA in the
morning and the Verona Recreation Department’s
programs (Primary Park, Elementary Zone &
Summer Adventure) in the afternoon.

Sincerely,

Mr. Jeffrey Monacelli & Dr. Larry Siegel

Pre-K through 4" Grade Program - The Pre-K (students
entering kindergarten in September 2014) through 4"
grade program includes interdisciplinary investigations
and activities in the areas of language arts, science and
mathematics focusing on grade specific themes. Courses
will be computer integrated in support of classroom
projects. Pre-K-4" grade programs meet for three hours
per day from 8:30-11:30. Fee: $365.

Middle School Program - Algebra | Readiness: (For
students entering 7", 8" or 9" grade who will be taking
Algebra I in September) Algebra | is the foundation of all
high school mathematics classes. The main goal of
Algebra I is to develop fluency in working with linear
equations. The Algebra | Readiness Course is designed to
assist students in mastering target standards with a primary
focus on developing students’ mastery of arithmetic
concepts and skills. Through the topics presented in this
course students will solidify understandings introduced in
Pre-Algebra and will be better prepared to tackle new
topics that will be learned in Algebra I. Topics that will be
covered include integers and their operations, rational
numbers, simplifying expressions, solving one and two
step equations/ inequalities, functions and graphing in the
coordinate plane. The Algebra | Readiness class will meet
for 1% hours per day from 8:30-10:00.  Fee: $182.50

Fundamentals of Pre-Algebra — (For students entering
7" and 8" grade on-level math in September) Are you
bored with Math and really do not want to take a Math
class during the summer? Well, this isn’t your typical
Math class. You will still explore integers, rational
numbers, simplifying expressions, solving inequalities,
functions, and graphing, but you will learn to apply these
concepts to your own life. For instance, you will learn how
coordinate plan graphing is used in movie, animation, and
video game making or how inequalities can be used to
make smarter, wiser decisions in life. While learning how
to apply these concepts to your everyday life, you will also
build a foundation to take your math skills to the next
level. The Fundamentals of Pre-Algebra class will meet
for 1% hours per day from 10:00-11:30. Fee: $182.50

High School Program

Program information will be distributed to high school
students in early spring.





Summer Enrichment Academy

Verona Summer Enrichment Academy
2014 Registration Form Pre-K through 8

Student Name:
Address:

2014 Schedule

Present Grade;
Date:

Current School:

Name of Parent/Guardian:

Home Phone:
Work Phone:
Cell Phone:
Email Address:

Yes, | would like to enroll my child in the 2014
Verona Summer Enrichment Academy. | have
enclosed my check for $365 (Pre-K thru 4
program) or $182.50 (Middle School Program)
payable to Verona Board of Education.
understand that if I change my mind there is a
full refund on or before April 4, 2014 or a 50%
refund on or before May 9, 2014. | am aware
there will be no refunds after May 9, 2014.

X
Parent/Guardian Signature

DATES TOPIC LOCATION
March thru Registration
Friday,
May 9th
Thursday, V~SEA Parent Forest Avenue
March 20t Information Session School Library
@ 7:00 PM
Tuesday, Pre-K thru Grade 1
June 24th V~SEA Begins at Laning
Grades 2 thru 4 at
F.N. Brown
Middle School and
High School
Programs at
Verona High
School
Friday, Fourth of July
July 4th Holiday
No Classes
Tuesday, Final Day of
July 22nd V~SEA

Please forward your registration form and
payment to:

Mr. Jeffrey Monacelli
Forest Avenue School
118 Forest Avenue
Verona, New Jersey 07044

For further information, contact:
Jeffrey Monacelli at (973) 571-6754
or
Larry Siegel at (973) 571-6753

Program Hours are 8:30 — 11:30 AM for the
Pre-K thru grade 4 programs.

See course descriptions for middle school and
high school program hours.

/Wy--f‘v
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Participation in V~SEA will not preclude involvement in
Verona Summer Recreation and/or Verona Summer Music

programs.
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Come be a part of Verona United Soccer
this fall!

Try Out Date Friday, May 30 at the Verona Community Center Fields

Times:

U7 (Born between 08/01/07 and 07/31/08) Check in: 4:30-5:00/ 5:30-6:15pm on Field
U8 (Born between 08/01/06 and 07/31/07) Check in: 4:30-5:00/ 5:30-6:15pm on Field
U9 (Born between 08/01/05 and 07/31/06) Check in: 6:30-7:00/ 7:30-8:45pm on Field
U10 (Born between 08/01/04 and 07/31/05) Check in: 6:30-7:00/ 7:30-8:45pm on Field
U11 (Born between 08/01/03 and 07/31/04) Check in: 5:30-6:00/ 6:15-7:30pm on Field
U12 (Born between 08/01/02 and 07/31/03) Check in: 5:30-6:00/ 6:15-7:30pm on Field
U13 (Born between 08/01/01 and 07/31/02) Check in: 8:00-8:30/ 8:45-10:00pm on Field
U14 (Born between 08/01/00 and 07/31/01) Check in: 8:00-8:30pm/ 8:45-10:00pm on Field

Hamburgers, hotdogs, and ice cream provided by Verona United Soccer
Club. Contact Melissa Rosinski with any questions at
rosinski@verizon.net or 973-420-9603.






Verona Volunteers Needed

for Peckman Woods Tree Planting

Saturday, May 31 gather at 10 am
by the trail behind F.N. Brown School

The Verona Environmental Commission got a grant from ANJEC to
preserve this open space and plant native trees. Any time you can
give us will count towards that grant.

Please come with your gardening tools to help plant those trees!
To register a group please send an email to
veronaenvironmental@gmail.com

Walk-ins are welcome
Like us on Facebook at facebook.com/veronaenvironmental
or follow us on Twitter @GreenVeronalNJ
For more information please visit www.veronaec.org




mailto:veronaenvironmental@gmail.com

http://www.veronaec.org/




Verona Public Schools
Office of Curriculum & Instruction

121 Fairview Avenue Verona, New Jersey 07044
PHONE (973) 571-2029 FAX (973) 571-6779
Charles R. Miller Director of Curriculum & Instruction
May 9, 2014

Dear Sixth Grade Parents/Guardians,

I am writing this letter to notify you that all sixth grade students at HBW middle schoo! will have
an opportunity to take the an Algebra Readiness Test on Wednesday, May 21, and Thursday, May
22. Every sixth grade math student will have the opportunity to take this aptitude test, regardless
of his or her current math placement. Please note that this test will not count as a grade in their
current mathematics class.

The Algebra Readiness Test is a powerful predictor of future success in Algebra 1. It focuses on
the following areas:
* Pre-Algebralc Number Skills and Concepts
o Demonstrating computational facility and problem solving skills
* Interpreting Mathematical information
o Understanding new material presented in graphs and text
* Representing Relationships
o Finding formulas for numerical relationships
» Using Symbols
o Understanding the nature and use of symbols

This test, along with student progress such as marking period grades in Math 6 or Math 6 Above
and a Student Characteristics Checklist/Rubric will determine which students will be eligible to
take Algebra 1 in seventh grade for the 2014-15 school year.

If you have any questions, please feel free to email or call me. Thank you and enjoy your
weekend!

Sincerely,

Pl
,(

K_/LZ\&/N-
Charlie Miller






Verona Public Schools, Office of the Superintendent

121 Fairview Avenue Verona, New Jersey 07044
PHONE 973-571-2029 FAX 973-571-6779
Steven A. Forte sforte@veronaschools.org Cheryl Nardino
Superintendent of Schools Business Administrator/Board Secretary

www.veronaschools.org

Upcoming Events

Date: May 16, 2014

(O
DISTRICT
Board of Education meeting agendas are posted the Monday prior to the meeting on the site below:
http://www.veronaschools.org/BOEAgenda
Videos of the Board of Education Meetings can be found by clicking the link below:
http://www.veronaschools.org/boevideos
Events to benefit the Verona Schools (see Friday Folder for more information)
Target — 1% donation of purchase amount — Must present flyer
Shoparoo app or www.shoparoo.com
Baked In A Cup - $25 off party + $25 donation
Jazz Nail & Spa, Tiara Nails, Nail Story Spa - $S1 donation/manicure or pedicure - 6/9 & 6/19
Eagle Rock Lanes, W. Orange — discount card through 9/30/14
May 27 Board of Education meeting 7:00 p.m. VHS Media Center
VHS
May 19 Senior/Parent Graduation Meeting 6:30 p.m. Cafeteria
May 20 Chamber Night 7:30 p.m.
May 21 Creative Arts Festival 7:30 p.m.
May 22 Sophomore Ring Breakfast 8:00 a.m.
HBW
May 20 Battle of the Books Competition Trip
May 21 Ms. Slavin’s Walking Trip
May 22 7" Grade French Class Trip
May 23 RAIN DATE for Ms. Slavin’s Walking Trip
BROOKDALE
May 20 Spring Instrumental Music Concert 9:15a.m.
May 21 Kindergarten Screening 1:00 p.m.
May 22 Spring Vocal Concert 7:00 p.m.

May 23 Star Club Visits Brookdale 10:45 a.m.





F N BROWN

May 19
May 22

FOREST
May 21

LANING
May 19
May 22
May 22

Spring Instrumental concert
Open House/Book Fair/Art Show/Eco Fair

Instrumental Concert 9:15a.m.

Grade 2 Field Trip
Laning Instrumental Spring Concert 9:15a.m.
Laning Go-To-School Night/Art Show 7:00 p.m.
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DATES TO REMEMBER:

Wednesday, May 14

e Pomptonian Hot Lunch — Chicken Patty on a Bun

Thursday, May 15

¢ Pomptonian Hot Lunch — Meatball Parm on a Sub
Roll

e  SCRIP Distribution

Friday, May 16

e Pomptonian Hot Lunch — Chicken Nuggets

Monday, May 19

e SCA Hot Dog Lunch (Don't Forget to Pack a Drink!)

Tuesday, May 20

e Pomptonian Hot Lunch — Pillsbury Mini Pancakes

Wednesday, May 21

e Pomptonian Hot Lunch — Mac & Cheese

Thursday, May 22

e Pomptonian Hot Lunch — Popcorn Chicken

Friday, May 23

e Pomptonian Hot Lunch — Pizzeria Pizza
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YOU'RE INVITED....

Please join us on Monday May 19th at 7:00

pm in the Forest Ave Cafeteria for

Volunteer Appreciation Night and the last
regular SCA meeting of this school year. The

SCA Board would like to say "Thank you!"
to all of our volunteers who so generously
give their time and talent to support Forest
Avenue School. Refreshments will be
served. Please join us! Meeting Agenda is
attached.

- dCT:s—:“"D
4~ GRADE CAR WASH IS THIS

SATURDAY!!
The Annual Forest Ave 4th Grade Car Wash will
be this Saturday, May 17 from 10:00 am to 2:00
pm. All proceeds will go towards the Farewell
Legacy Gift to the school from the Class of 2014.
Please look for the flyer has been sent home this
week for more information. Please come out and
support the Fourth Graders! *Rain date is May 31!

D
FISHING DERBY

VMAC will be co-sponsoring the Essex County Fishing
Derby at Verona Park, which will be held this year on
Thursday, May 15th starting at 6pm. Please see attached

flyer!

LOOKING FOR LIBRARY HELPERS!
Mrs. McAuliffe has requested parent helpers for the
annual task of putting the books in order. You can
come in May 12-23 during in the afternoons (NJ
ASK testing and make-up testing is in the am).
Beginning May 27, you can come in any time,
morning or afternoon. Mrs. McAuliffe will leave out
the shelf lists. Shelves that are already ordered will be
marked with a sign. Please consider coming in to help
with this big job. Many hands make light work!

If you can help, please e-mail Meg Shick
(meglugaric@hotmail.com) and Mrs. McAuliffe
(kmcaullife@veronaschoools.org) to let them know
when you will be in.

Editor(s) — Meryem Gumusayak
SCA President — Jennifer Fleming
Forest Avenue Principal — Jeff Monacelli

e-mail: meryemgms@gmail.com by 3 p.M. Tuesday or call (732) 513-8560

e-mail: Jendan.fleming@gmail.com or call (973) 415-7920

e-mail: jmonacelli@veronaschools.org

Forest Avenue School Website: www.veronaschools.org (select “Schools” then select “Forest™)

Bulletin and all attachments (as well as homework) are available online.
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Forest Avenue and the NJ Jackals!!

Kids bring your baseball mitts!
Cheering, hot dogs, soda and the crack of the bat
means it’s summer! What could be better than
sharing it with your school community? Let’s show
our school spirit and cheer on the NJ Jackals at their
first home game this year. Even better, this great
outing will be followed by fantastic fireworks. Here
are the details:

Date:  Saturday, June 7"

Time: First pitch at 6:35pm

Location: Yogi Berra Stadium at Montclair State
University

Parking: Free

Ticket Price: $7.00 (children under 2 free) - That
means a family of four costs only $28!

We need to hear from you by Monday, May 19"
Please use the attached flyer to order your tickets.
Make your checks payable to Forest Avenue SCA
and send your form in with payment in an envelope
marked Family Outing via your child’s backpack.
Any questions, please contact Tricia Beninghof at
973-493-6957 or Mary Koellhofer at 973-433-7135

FLAG DAY SHARING ASSEMBLY

Forest Avenue School first graders will have their
annual Flag Day Sharing Assembly on Friday,
June 13 at 9:00 am. We would love it if all students
can show their patriotic support by wearing red,
WA, and blue to school that day. Also, parents of
first graders are invited to attend.

SUMMER WATERING

Please help watering Forest gardens to ensure that our
plantings thrive this summer. Families are asked to
commit to 2 days of watering during their chosen
week. Instructions, faucet key and hose will be
available. Please contact Gloria Machnowski at
gmachnowski@gmail.com and let her know a first
and second choice for a preferred week. Open weeks:
June 30, July 7, 14, 21 and 28, and August 4, 11, 18
and 25.

SCRIP

The SCRIP committee will be selling SCRIP at pick
up on Mondays and Thursdays. The Supermarket
SCRIP Program is Forest Ave's largest
fundraiser each year, and it needs your help to be
successful this year. There are 5 weeks left of the
2013-14 school year. Over the coming weeks, please
purchase SCRIP or extra SCRIP and participate in our
last big push to meet our 2013-14 goal. Every
contribution, big or small, helps and makes a
difference. Thank you for supporting Forest Ave
School!

SAVE THE DATE!

This year's SCA Parent-Teacher Luncheon is
Monday, June 16th 3:30-5:30 at the home of Karen
& Jimmy Jandoli. Please book your babysitters, and
join us to say thank you to our fabulous Forest Ave.
staff. More details to follow!

Editor(s) — Meryem Gumusayak

e-mail: meryemgms@gmail.com by 3 p.Mm. Tuesday or call (732) 513-8560

SCA President — Jennifer Fleming

e-mail: jendan.fleming@gmail.com or call (973) 415-7920

Forest Avenue Principal — Jeff Monacelli

e-mail: jmonacelli@veronaschools.org

Forest Avenue School Website: www.veronaschools.org (select “Schools” then select “Forest™)

Bulletin and all attachments (as well as homework) are available online.
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Join Us This Summer for Fun with Music and Art...

The Glen Ridge Summer Music and Art Academy

Block 1: Block 2: Block 3: 20 min. Block 4: Block 5:
8:30am - 9:10am 9:15am - 9:55am 10:00am - 10:40am | Break | 11:00am - 11:40am 11:45am - 12:25pm
High School Intermediate & Beginner Woodwinds | Students Rock Band *
Marching Band Advanced Woodwinds may go (2 block class)
to the
Beginner Brass Intermediate & Beginner Strings e Intermediate & String Ensemble
Advanced Brass fora Advanced Strings
k at
Beginner Piano Intermediate & Brass Ensemble ;:::im?e Woodwind Ensemble Clinics

Advanced Piano

Beginner Percussion

Intermediate &
Advanced Percussion

Harmony & Theory
of Pop Music

Ukelele

Beginner Guitar

Intermediate &
Advanced Guitar

Art: Charcoal Drawing

Art: Mixed Media
Collage

Art: Still Life Drawing

Songwriting

Beginner Jazz
Improvisation

Beginner Voice

Intermediate &
Advanced Voice

Art: Water Colors

Art: Repousse

When: July 7th - July 18th

Where: Glen Ridge High School

Information: http://www.grsummerarts.org

Academy Director: Dr. Luann Dragone

For: (incoming) 4th to 12th grade
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SUMMER
SPARKS

A New Camp To Igmte Talent!

SUMMER SPARKS enrichment Choose an activity for the morning or afternoon
programs are all hands-on as well or pick two and stay for the day. Program will be
as highly interactive for campers located at the Forest Avenue School in Verona.
entering 1st through 6th grade.

Programs include: Contact Kimberley Griffiths; Director Youth,

* Science * Sports Teen and Families at 973-415-6102 or visit our
* Creative Writing e Comic Art website www.montclairymca.org/summer-sparks
* Drama * Dance

* Knitting * And More!







Verona Public Schools, Office of the Superintendent

121 Fairview Avenue Verona, New Jersey 07044
PHONE 973-571-2029 FAX 973-571-6779
Steven A. Forte sforte@veronaschools.org Cheryl Nardino
Superintendent of Schools Business Administrator/Board Secretary

www.veronaschools.org

The mission of the Verona Public Schools, the center of an engaged and supportive community, is to
empower students to achieve their potential as active learners and productive citizens through rigorous
curricula and meaningful, enriching experiences.

May 14, 2014

Superintendent Steven Forte with: Tom Vetrano, Carlo Calabrese and Alex Graziano from the
Turf Field Committee presenting a check for $47,397.19 to the Verona Board of Education. The
funds will be put toward the construction of the lower field at VHS. Also on the committee but
not pictured is Lynn Tucci.



http://www.veronaschools.org/




The Essex County Presby Memorial Iris Gardens is a living
museum that annually displays a rich variety of irises. We
invite you to visit the gardens this May fo see the 10,000
irises in 3,000 varieties that produce nearly 100,000 flowers
at peak season.

- Joseph N. DiVincenzo, Jr.

Joseph N. DiVincenzo, Jr., Essex County Executive

The Board of Chosen Freeholders
The Department of Parks, Recreation and Cultural Affairs
And The Citizens Committee of the Essex County Presby Memorial Iris Gardens

Invite You To A

Saturday, May 17t from 11am to 3pm

Walk through a garden blooming with more than 100,000 iris flowers
Live Entertainment, Kids Activities & Crafts
View the Student Art Exhibit
Purchase a souvenir from The Bloom Room gift shop

Bring a picnic or visit one of our local food vendors!

Rain Date: Sunday, May 18th,
For more information on this event, please call 973.239.2495 or visit

www.presbyirisgardens.org.

Essex County Presby Memorial Iris Gardens
474 Upper Mountain Avenue, Upper Montclair
973.268.3500 / www.essexcountynj.org

Putting Essex County First






		Slide Number 1





